April 1, 1981

Miss Helen Jamgotch
9 Hollywood Avenue
Bronx, New York 10465

Dear Miss Jamgotch:

This is just a note to thank vou for your beautiful
qgift of needle lace and delicious khoorabya cookies.

You cannot imagine how dear you and your sister are
to me and what a great joy it was to have met you during
my stay in New York. For all these years your lovely
flowers have graced the Cathedral and the UDiocesan
offices; you have both done so much for the Church and
with so much love.

I will be returning home to Canada very shortly but
I do hope that on future visits we will see each other
again. Take good care of yourselves and extend my
regards and thanks to your brother as well.

With very warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Syraun Palvetzian
Executive Director



